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A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRINCIPAL

Arianne McCombie

I  would like to congratulate Caroline
White in her appointment  to Deputy
Principal at Sir Eric Woodward. Staff and
students at Fisher Road will  miss her
calm approach and wish her all  the best
in her new role. Sally Burt has been
doing a fabulous job  relieving in the
Assistant Principal role this year and
into 2024.  A panel has been assembled
and the advertisement for the Assistant
Principal role will  be published early
next year. 

On Wednesday morning Fisher Road
staff are having a breakfast to thank the
community for their support throughout
2024.

I would like to wish our school leavers
all  the best on their journey in Post
school l ife.  Congratulations Alexsandra,
Dylan, Liam and Lachie. 



SAVE THE DATE !

Upcoming Dates To Remember

Community Breakfast
7.15am-Wed 13th December-

For Volunteers and the Community who have helped
the school during the year

12th December
Special Morning Tea-PBL

14th December - Thursday-12pm
Junior Xmas Party

15 December - Friday 12pm
Senior Xmas Party

15th December-Friday
Last Day 

February  - Thursday 1st
School Resumes

#  For updates on these important dates, please be sure to check the school diary regularly
for reminders.



Presentation Day
Seniors









Presentation Day  
Junior









Santa Visits 
Fisher Road School

















OUR 2ND BOOKLET IS HERE!!

If any parents/carers have any
fantastic therapy ideas, holiday
programs, doctors, hairdressers  etc
please email or ring the school with
your information so it can be placed
into our booklet.

  Thank you   

Support Booklet



CLASS SL
Class SL had a chance to go to the beach last week as part of our studies
about sea animals and plant l ife.  We had morning tea at Collaroy beach
then walked around toward the rock pools.  The students were able to
smell the salty ocean air,  touch and feel seaweed and shells and listen to
the waves crashing against the rocks. They saw and heard a few seagulls
as well ,  who had come to visit us as we ate our morning tea. 
Now that it is December, we can begin our Christmas craft.  Keep an eye
out for these in your child’s school bag. We will  also start to send
artworks home as we tidy up the classroom for next year. 
It has been a busy term and everyone is feeling tired but we have some
exciting events coming up - the PBL special assembly and the Junior
school Christmas party. 
Have a safe and happy holiday everyone. We look forward to seeing you
again in 2024!

Sandy and Sue R



To celebrate the end of year, Class AB and SB went to C-Side
Messy Play in Collaroy for an excursion! The students
absolutely loved it.  There were stations that involved paint,
food and senses exposure, water play, beads, playdough and
stickers. The staff were fantastic there, and did well to
accommodate for the children.
It’s safe to say the students enjoyed their trip to C-Side
Collaroy, and we definitely recommend parents and carers to
consider it for the Holidays! 
What a great year we have had in 2023. We hope everyone
enjoys their holidays and we are looking forward to seeing you
back at Fisher Road in 2024!

Classes AB and SB

Ashley, Alena, Sally and Mandy

CLASS AB



CLASS SB



CLASS SH
Ho Ho Ho, Merry Christmas!
We’ve been celebrating Christmas by enjoying a special Christmas
sensory story and hand making gifts to commemorate the sil ly season.
We’ve had a busy term 4 with our regular outings, including Jump’d and
our Friday park visit which is always a class favourite. We have a big day
on Wednesday 6th our class had been invited to join in A Special
Christmas Party held at Rosehill  Race Gardens. Thanks for another
amazing term. Everyone has worked heard this semester to complete
their learning goals.  We wish you all  a safe and happy holiday!

Sam, Justine & Nanaako



CLASS MP
School year 2023 has been a challenging but overall  fun and great year for us in Class MP.  Matt,
Lauren and myself have been fortunate to have your children and are thankful for the support
you’ve given us. 
Throughout the year, Sam, Edgar, Rafaela, James, Sai,  Jonathan and Marius worked hard to achieve
goals that we, parents and teachers, set out for them. They have demonstrated progress in aspects
of social,  physical,  emotional and intellectual development.  We are all  proud to be part of their
learning.
On a different note, our friends from Cromer Public school (Class GK) will  join us here at Fisher Road
for a swim and picnic on the last Tuesday of the term. We have been so lucky to be part of their
educational learning. There is also the PBL special assembly and the Junior school presentation that
we look forward to.
We wish you all  a safe and relaxing holiday.

Maria, Matt and Lauren



Our run up to the end of term is fast approaching and our busy class has got even busier.
We are all  enjoying swimming and our students have really refined their routines around
preparing for these sessions two mornings a week, getting to the pool and making the
most of their one-hour swim time. It ’s a happy start to the day for Class CJ.
We have made the most of the warmer weather getting some outdoor community access
in our visits to Seaforth Oval.  An opportunity to have some lunch out or pick up our
favourite treats with some hot chips or hot donuts.
This term we welcomed Will  to our class. And this term we also say farewell to one of our
longest attending students, Alexsandra. She has been a big part of our class over the
years with her cheeky and mischievous personality. We will  miss her and wish her and
her family the best as she embarks on a new era of her l ife beyond the gates of Fisher
Road.
Class CJ wishes all  our families a happy and safe Christmas. See you all  next year.  
Chris,  Lauren & John

CLASS CJ



CLASS JK 
Wow!! We can't believe we are coming to the end of a wonderful year. Class JK
have all  worked really hard at achieving their goals and have developed quite a
comradery. Gymnastics has been a huge hit this year and the students have all
looked forward to the sessions each week and it has provided fun, excitement
and valuable exercise. Combining with class LV for our “Living Things” unit has
also been a highlight where the students get used to interacting with their
peers and have fun while learning. We are all  very excited to end the year with
a fantastic excursion to the zoo in the last week of term with class LV as the
culmination of this theme. We have been looking at video cam of certain
animals at the zoo and I think everyone is looking forward to having a fun day
out! 
Class JK is busy getting into the xmas spirit and will  be baking cupcakes and
decorating a gingerbread house.
T and I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy xmas and a wonderful New
Year!

Julie and T



Wow… our last newsletter for the year! What a great year it has been overall  for Class TH. The
boys have had amazing progress both personally and academically which has been extremely
pleasing to witness. Our focus now is finishing the year on a high. In class we have made our
own Christmas tree and decorations. The boys gathered branches from around the school.
They used white snow spray paint to spray the branches white. They made decorations using
dried clay and had fun doing this while l istening to Christmas songs. 

Sadly, Class TH will  be farewelling two students. Both Dylan and Liam are at the end of their
schooling years and will  be moving on to post-school options next year. We are sad to see
them go but at the same time, excited for them to start the next phase of their adult l ives. 

Wishing everyone a safe and joyful Christmas! 

Trish & Jenny 

CLASS TH



CLASS FS
Did someone say December?  Wow, another great year has flown by and the students in
class FS made sure we were kept on our toes at all  times!  
As the year comes to a close, we reflect on the achievements and growth of our
wonderful students, particularly in their self regulation skills and their blossoming
independence. We remember  the fun times we have had participating in new activities
such as Gymnastics and Blast Cricket as well as some old favourites Music Therapy with
Anita, shopping at Glenrose, STEM and swimming. 

We say Goodbye to our much loved friend, Lachie Ell is as he graduates from Fisher Road.
Lachie has been  at our school since he was 4 and he will  definitely be missed by many of
the staff and students next year. 

We wish our students and their families a happy Christmas and a wonderful new year.

Fran, Kari,  Ebony, Cuban and Lani



CLASS LV
Here we are at the end of a wonderful year. Class LV have enjoyed many and
varied experiences during 2023. Among some of the highlights have been our
Music Therapy sessions, Morning Circle time, gymnastics, art,  bushwalking, and
our time spent down at the oval to name a few.
Our classroom tree has featured throughout the year changing and growing with
each season and with the addition of animals and birds studied during our Living
Things lessons. In a fitting end to this enjoyable year, we are all  looking forward
to our excursion to Taronga Zoo on Thursday, December 14th with Class JK where
we will  see many of the animals and birds we have discussed and learned about. 
Wishing our Parents and families a wonderful and safe holiday period.

Lainie, Virginia, Anat & Lynn



CLASS LV



              
 PBL

We were asked by School infrastructure
to write a few words for the
International Day of Disability (3
December),  featuring 3 SSP schools.
This day promotes awareness,
understanding and acceptance of
students with disabilities in our
community and we want to shine a
spotlight on schools that are making a
difference. Please read the published
article on the next page.



              
 PBL



Graduation

              
 PBL

We had four Year 12
student’s graduate this
year. Dylan, Liam, Lachlan
and Alexsandra. A special
graduation was held for the
four of them at school on
Sunday the 19th of
November. It was an
intimate event with close
family members and staff
who attended. The
students were celebrated
for their schooling
journey’s and success
throughout their entire
school years. This was
showcased in individual
slideshow presentations. It
was a tearful moment for
both families and staff.  As
the year draws to a close,
we want to take this
opportunity to
congratulate Dylan, Liam,
Lachlan and Alexsandra
and wish them the very
best in their future
endeavours. 

Trish



Graduation

              
 PBL



COMMUNICATION  
TEAM

              
 PBL

This year the Communication Team has been busy focusing on
three main areas. These have been:
Increasing communication in the junior playground
To increase communication in the junior playground we:
increased access to AAC, engaged students with novel
activities, upskilled staff in the use of high tech AAC, modelled
the use of AAC in the playground. In a recent staff survey, staff
reported an increase in observing turn-taking skills,  peer to
peer communication and overall  usage of AAC in the
playground. Next year our focus will  be on implementing a
system into the senior school.  
CORE Word program
This year we introduced a CORE word program across the whole
school.  CORE words refer to the small number of words that
make up >70-90% of what we say on a daily basis.  For example,
‘more’,  ' f inished’,  ‘help’,  ‘go’.  Each fortnight we focussed on a
CORE word. We developed resources for teachers to implement
into their classes using a multimodal approach. This program
will  continue next year.  
LAMP Come and Try Day
In September we had two speech pathologists provide the
opportunity for some of our students to try LAMP (language
acquisition through motor planning) on a variety of AAC
devices. This day was successful with attending parents
reporting that they had an increased understanding of LAMP,
AAC devices, modelling and the processes to access high tech
AAC, We hope to offer a similar even early in 2024 so please
look out for more information about this before the end of the
year and share with your speech pathologist if  you are unsure. 

Brooke and Trish



COMMUNICATION  
TEAM

              
 PBL



CSUS

              
 PBL

This year Sally,  Sandy and Arianne were very
lucky to be working with Gill ian Keogh and
Damien Feneley from the  Collaborative
Support in Unique Settings Team (CSUS). This
initiative provides l iteracy and numeracy
support to schools with specific purposes,
hospital schools and/or schools with less than
100 students. This support aligns with our
Strategic Improvement Plan, in particular SD1 -
Student Growth and Attainment.
Using the CSUS team’s expertise and
experience to guide them, Arianne, Sandy and
Sally identified a particular area of l iteracy
they wanted to focus on - the Interacting
indicators  (National Literacy and Numeracy
Learning Progressions),  which monitor and
measure the way our students might interact
with peers/adults,  indicate refusal,  l isten in
groups settings and, use language to convey
meaning. 
This project is long term and will  hopefully,
help all  teachers with their planning as well as
giving them rich data about where students
are at and where they need to go next. 

Sandy



Aboriginal
Education Team

              
 PBL

We are delighted to announce our Fisher Road
School Reconciliation Action Plan (RAP) has
now been published and is presented as part
of our commitment to build respectful
relationships and demonstrate our
commitment to providing opportunities for
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples
and culture. 
The thoughtful development of our RAP was a
collaborative effort developed by our
Aboriginal Education team and has provided
us with the opportunity to reflect on our
commitment to reconciliation, to build on
achievements we have already made and to
make both tangible and meaningful learning
experiences designed and developed in
consultation with local Aboriginal and Torres
Strait peoples. Our RAP can soon be viewed on
our website and is an ongoing plan,
continuously developing to represent our
commitment to reconciliation. 
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Donors and Supporters
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Birthday News
Happy Birthday George



Birthday News
Happy Birthday Tayla



Birthday News
Happy Birthday Mosato



Birthday News
Happy Birthday Will



AFTER SCHOOL
cARE

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN YOUR
CHILD

 ATTENDING 
AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

AT FISHER ROAD SCHOOL 
PLEASE CONTACT 

Jessie Quinn 0412 571 051
AT SUNNYFIELD 



              
 PBL



Fantastic Effort Laura - We are so proud of

you!!!

2nd in the Australian title at short course

(rowing) in Swansea 

Thankyou to the Orchid Society
Thanks so much for always supporting 

Fisher Road School and for your fantastic donation, which we
have purchased much needed equipment for our Sensory Room



Fisher Road School acknowledges
the

Gaimaragal people of the 
Eora Nation 

and the traditional custodians of
the land 

in which we learn and 
pay respect to 

Elders past and present.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT

OF COUNTRY


